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BASIC PRINCIPLES OF 

DEMOCRACY  
 

Christ Church , Shrewsbury is Pleased to Announce  

a Three-Part Event with  
 

The Honorable John DôAmico, Jr. 
 

Wednesdays: January 8th, 15th, and 22nd at 7:00pm  

in the Christ Church Parish Hall 
Come to one, two, or all three 

 

Each evening will include a brief lecture  

followed by a period for Questions and Answers 
 

Light refreshments will be offered 

  
Please RSVP at ChristChurchShrewsbury@verizon.net 
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ñJesus is God spelling himself out in a language that we can understand.ò 

Dear Friends, 

 

As I write this (and you read it) we are still in the magical and mysterious season of Christmas. I donôt know 

who coined the thought above, but I have always loved it. For me, that is the mystery of the Incarnation in a 

nutshell: Jesus is God spelling himself out in a language that we can understand. 

 

I like to take it a step further. Because we are in Christ, we become the next part of the equation. We are Jesus 

spelling himself out in a language that the world can understand. By what we do and what we say - we show 

the face of Christ to others. By the way we treat our neighbors, by the kindness we show to strangers, how we 

advocate for those with no voice ï we introduce others to Jesus. When we stand up for the poor, the lonely, and 

the disenfranchised, when we give away what we have even when we could use it ourselves ï we are Christ 

present and at work in the world. 

 

In a few days we will begin to celebrate the Season of Epiphany. In many ways, it is a continuation of the 

Christmas story. Epiphany means manifestation or showing forth. It is the Season in which we slowly see Jesus 

transforming (manifesting himself, showing forth his Deity) ï from his first public appearance at the River 

Jordan where he is baptized by John to his first miracle at the wedding feast in Cana, to finally his full 

transfiguration on a mountain before Peter, James, and John. 

 

I have always appreciated the fact that people didnôt immediately know who Jesus was or what he was fully 

about. He only gradually shows himself: perhaps he needed time to come to grips with his identity and mission 

for himself. I believe the same is true for each one of us. We may have been marked as Christôs own in the 

waters of our baptism, but that doesnôt mean we knew what we were doing. We may have been followers of the 

Christ for many years, but that does not mean we have arrived. We may work each day to be more like Jesus, 

but I know I am not there yet. But there is hope! The journey is one of a lifetime, and day by day who we are I 

Christ Jesus is revealed a bit more. Our own personal ñEpiphanyò story is manifested and shown forth. 

 

My prayer for each one of us in this new year is that we keep our eyes on the prize. That we look to the One 

who is God spelled out in a language we can understand. And that we show each other a little grace ï forgiving 

one another (and forgiving ourselves) when we do not measure up to the standard to which we have been called. 

For we will get there, you know. We will make it up the Mount of Transfiguration one day.  

 

Until that time, letôs continue to spell out who the Christ is, in a language the world can understand. Our 

spelling may be quite simple. It need not be so lofty. It need only speak of a Savior whom we love and love to 

proclaim. 

 

Peace, 

Mother Lisa+ 

 
Concerning the Manner of Intinctioné. 

It seems there is still a bit of confusion about receiving the sacramental wine at Holy Eucharist. As I am just 

coming out of a few days of illness in the midst of the winter cold and flu season, I am particularly mindful of 

this: we need to follow the Bishopôs rules about this.  

 

At the altar rail: you may drink from the common cup (a sanitary wipe will be used in-between each person) or 

you may leave the host in your hand and the chalice bearer will intinct it for you. You are not allowed to intinct 

for yourself: that is the quickest way to spread illness among your fellow parishioners. You may also abstain 

from the wine, but it is respectful and courteous to remain at the rail until the chalice passes in front of you and 

the chalice bearer utters the proper words (the response always being Amen). We hope to keep our congregation 

safe and healthy this year. 
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PARISH NEWS & NOTES 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
The Parish office hours are Tuesdays through 

Fridays, 10 am to 2 pm.  

 

ANY CHANGES? 
Please advise us of any changes in address, e-mail, 

or telephone number so we can keep our records up 

to date. Please send us an email or call the Church 

Office at 732-741-2220. 

 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED  

 
For the sick and suffering, and those in any need 

or trouble:  

*Anderson Pedalino, *Bill Balmer, *Cassie Reagan, 

*Carolyn, *Dianne Regiec, *Halina Nibbling, *Jim 

Miller, *Joan, *John Smalls, *Judi Buncher, *Julia 

Walsh, *Larry Nibbling, *Mimi Brown, *Pam 

Diamond, *Richard Brugger, *Rod Webster, *Sarah 

Schmid, Victoria Cuff, Diane Smith, Greg Shaljian, 

Jack Sauber, Jocelyn, John Veil, Lenna Veil, Lynn 

McKittrick, Meriwether Schmid, Mignon Williams, 

Pam, Pat & Bob Rivenes, Peddy, Todd Diamond 

May they be relieved of their distress 
*denotes members of Christ Church 

 

THANK YOUé 
 

 
 

A Thank You to the many who made Christmas 

such a beautiful experience. From the beauty of the 

sanctuary to the delightful music program to those 

who served at altar and as readers and ushers. We 

have so much for which to be thankful. God is truly 

good! 

 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  
 

 
 

The Annual Parish Meeting is Sunday, January 26th, 

directly following the 10:15 am service. PLEASE 

NOTE: there is only one service on that day. We 

will have a potluck lunch in the Parish House 

following. 
 

We will go over the budget for 2025 and we will 

elect two members to the Vestry as well as a Senior 

Warden, Deputies to Convention, as well as 

alternate deputies. Please let Mother Lisa or one of 

our Wardens know if you would like to nominate 

someone to one of these positions.  
 

The Annual Meeting is a wonderful time to 

recognize all the hard work that has been done at 

Christ Church as well as to look forward to the new 

year. We urge all members to be present at this very 

important meeting.  

 

ANNUAL REPORTS 
 

 
 

If there is an Annual Meetingé. That means we 

need your reports! All reports need to be emailed to 

the church office by January 15. Please have them 

in Times New Roman 12 point font. If you have any 

questions, you can call the Church Office or ask one 

of the Wardens or Mother Lisa. If it happened at 

Christ Church in 2024, we want to hear about it! 

 

ANNUAL CHURCH ELECTIONS  
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We have parish positions to fill! At the Annual Parish 

Meeting, we will be filling positions for the following: 
 

Senior Warden 

Two Vestry Members 

Three Deputies to Convention/Convocation 

Three Alternate Deputies to Convention/Convocation 

If you would like to serve, or you know someone who 

you think would make a good candidate, please speak 

with Senior Warden Peggy James or with the Rector. 

 

2025 PLEDGE CAMPAIGN:  
 

 
You Are the Light of the World 

 

Our Pledge Campaign to fund our work and mission 

for 2025 is quickly coming to an end, but 

Stewardship is never-ending! As stewards of Christ 

Church, we are responsible for the management of 

our resources for the collective benefit of all.  
 

I profiled 8 parishioners (Jen Craven, Madna 

Aubry, Andrew Brown, Tia LaPiana, Chris 

Dunford, Edgar John, Judi Buncher & Peggy 

James) for the Who Am I  contest. Whether your 

answers were right or wrong, thank you for 

participating. The winner, guessing all 8 is Nancy 

Stewart. Coming in a close 2nd, guessing 6 is Sarah 

Schmid and in 3rd with 5 correct answers is Mimi 

Brown.  
 

There are about a dozen parishioners who are 

faithful in pledging every year but who have not yet 

turned in their pledge certificates. You know who 

you are! Please send us your pledge soon, or if a 

conversation is needed, please give me a call. 
 

If you are new to the parish or have not pledged in 

the past, the new year is a great time to start. We are 

looking forward to many good things this year and 

need each personôs support and participation. If you 

have any questions or concerns you can always talk 

with me or Mother Lisa. 
 

Our progress as of 12/26: 

New to Pledge: 2  

Pledge - Same as Last Year: 7 

Pledge - Increased from Last Year: 22 

Pledge - Decreased from Last Year: 7 

Total Pledges Received: 38 totaling $109,820 
 

PLEASE NOTE: Last year, by the time of the 

Annual Parish Meeting on January 28, we had 

received 50 pledges for a total of $158,462. Your 

generosity last year enabled us to make strides in 

our finances, but we have far to go this year. Please 

help us to be on target for our Annual Parish 

Meeting on January 26th.  
 

Peggy James, Stewardship 

 

PARISH LIFE  
 

GIRLôS FRIENDLY SOCIETY 
 

 
 

Our next Zoom Meeting is scheduled for Monday, 

January 6th at 7:00 pm. A link will go out by the end 

of this week for you. We hope you can join us! 
 

Contact Stacy Reagan if you have any questions 

about any of these events. 

 

EYC: EPISCOPAL YOUTH  

COMMUNITY  
 

 
 

Youth Group Special Outing 

We are going to our Cathedral! On Saturday 

January 18th, the Diocese is holding a Martin Luther 

King Jr. service at 3:00 pm. This means we will be 

able to accomplish two of our goals for this year at 

once: participate in MLK Day and visit the 

Cathedral.  
 

We will carpool from the church, leaving at 1:45. A 

reception will follow. All youth and their families 

are invited to join us. As well as anyone else in the 

parish! 
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CHURCH SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 
The church school continues to rock and roll 

downstairs on Sunday mornings. Given the new 

church service time, church school still starts a bit 

before that so everyone can get settled in. It no 

longer starts at 9:50, more like 10.  We dive right in 

with our lessons and activities which often take 

some time so we try to maximize the time we have. 

Weôve been trying to head over to church a bit 

earlier so the kids can be in Church to experience 

the full Eucharist service. Still working on that. Stay 

tuned for the Epiphany Pageant!  

Faithfully, Sue Napoletano 

 

ITôS TIME! THE EPIPHANY IS 

CLOSE! 
 

 
 

Epiphany is upon us! So is the annual Epiphany 

Pageant at Christ Church, Shrewsbury on Sunday 

January 5th during the 10:15 am service. Following 

the service there will be a party in the parish house 

and we will be serving King Cakes.  
 

There is still time to be part of the fun and 

festivities. There will be a dress rehearsal on 

Saturday, January 4th at 11:00 am in the church. We 

still have room for budding angels, sheep, 

shepherds and Sage pages.  
 

Contact Donna Devlin at sarahannb@aol.com 

 

PEAK IN THE WEEK  2025 
The wonderful hectic pace of modern Decembers is 

tiring and crazymaking so the Peak book for 

December was a reach for peaceful moments with 

Robert Macfarlane as he walks and contemplates 

the joys of nature. I found that I was still looking 

forward to some more of the same and so I opted to 

continue a softer, more relaxed way of living. 

Braiding Sweetgrass is our book for January 2025. 

Weôll start the new year with a calm and intentional 

look at the ways of ñIndigenous Wisdom, Scientific 

Knowledge, and the Teachings of Plantsò under the 

tutelage of Robin Wall Kimmerer in Braiding 

Sweetgrass. 

 
 

Take the first breaths of 2025 in peace and 

calmnessðthe rest of the year promises to be 

anything but!   
  
We invite you to join us at Peak in the Week in the 

Parish House on Wednesdays at 9:30, for Eucharist, 

10:15 for the book discussion. 

 

SAINT GREGORYôS CHOIR 
 

 
 

Come January 1st, Fiona Sutherland is officially 

with us for one month. There was not much time for 

us to get to know her and she us, but thanks to our 

enthusiastic choir members, we all had an enjoyable 

first Advent and Christmas together. A special 

thanks to our Christmas Eve choristers: Josie 

Borden, Barbara Carroll, Colin Mitchell, Sue 

Napoletano, Colleen Roth, Mark Roth, Drew 

Sutherland, and Mother Lisa. 
 

Are you feeling the urge to sing? Come join us! Our 

first practice of the new year is Thursday, January 

9th at 10:00 am; we will meet in the Library. The 

first two anthems weôll work on are Malcolm 

Archerôs setting of the Epiphany text ñBrightest and 

Bestò and John Harperôs energetic setting of ñPsalm 

150.ò If you are unable to make Thursday practices, 

do speak with Fiona. She is eager to accommodate 

you if possible. 

 

http://sarahannb@aol.com/
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SAINT MARYôS CHOIR 

 

St. Mary's Choir resumes rehearsals - We will meet 

after Mass on January 12th. If you have been away 

from the Choir for a while, please return - we need 

you. My thanks to our singers for Advent      

Christmas.  So - vestments are ready (thank you Sue 

Nap!) We'll look for you on January 12th! 

Br. Richard 

 

MENôS GROUP 
 

Dear Fr. Austin, Deacon Bill, Coach Gurrieri & Bp. 

Sally,  
 

On behalf of the Global Outreach Ministry to 

Liberia and our affiliated parishes of St. James and 

St. Michael's, I wish to thank you and your church 

communities, and WHS students for donating 

medical supplies, water, energy drinks, etc. and 

providing human labor to help us load the 40' relief 

container to Liberia. We are sincerely grateful for 

your support and provision of material and financial 

support. We are also grateful for the donated rice, 

beans and oil. 
 

The shipment of the container should depart the 

Port of New York on 12/20 and the expected arrival 

date at the Freeport of Monrovia, Liberia is between 

Jan. 26-28, 2025. I will keep you all posted. 
 

Please see photos of the loading and share with 

everyone involved in partnering with us. Please let 

me know if you are able to access the photos, taken 

by Jessie Papa, a professional photographer and 

parishioner at St. James. I am hoping to send out a 

press release soon. 
 

Blessings, 

James+ 
 

St. James, Eatontown and St. Michael the 

Archangel, Wall 

(please see photos on page 9 & 10) 

 

COVENANT HOUSE 

 
From our Covenant House Friends 

Hi Mother Lisa, 
 

As the holiday season fills the air with joy, I wanted 

to take a moment to personally thank you and 

everyone at Christ Church for the incredible role 

youôve played in making this time of year so special 

for the youth of Covenant House. Your kindness 

and generosity have brought so much light and hope 

to so many, and we are truly grateful for everything 

youôve done. 
 

Because of your support, so many young hearts are 

filled with the warmth of the season, and we 

couldnôt have done it without you. Youôve helped 

create memories that will last a lifetime, bringing 

smiles to faces and filling homes with joy.  
 

I wanted to share with you a picture of the tree 

decorating one of the Asbury homes, it's surrounded 

by gifts that our friends made possible. Itôs a 

beautiful reminder of the difference youôve made in 

the lives of so many. 
 

Wishing you and your loved ones a holiday season 

filled with peace, love, and happiness. Thank you 

again for helping make the holidays so bright for 

our community. 
 

Merry Christmas, 

Sue Monteiro 
 

 
The tree at Covenant House 
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50/50 RAFFLE 2024 
The 50/50 Raffle was drawn on December 7th at the 

conclusion of the annual Christmas Bazaar. The 

winner was Ed Ahearn who was the lucky recipient of 

$1,347.50. Thank you to everyone for purchasing and 

selling the raffle tickets this year! 

 

COFFEE HOUR HOSTS NEEDED 

 
We are in need of Coffee Hour Hosts! Please consider 

volunteering your time. The sign-up sheet is located on 

the bulletin board in the parish house. Please check 

your calendars and either call the office and let us 

know your availability or sign up when you come to 

Church on Sunday.  

 

ELFIN MAGIC DESCENDS UPON 

CHRIST CHURCH  
 

 
 

Sorry folks, no Keebler cookies. Just a cheery, festive 

Parish Hall to delight everyone for the Bazaar and 

through our Christmas Season. Elves gathered after the 

service on December 1 to arrange tables, hang garland, 

and decorate the vestibule, bookcases and the windows 

outside the library. Iôd like to thank all those Elves 

who schlepped down from the North Pole to make our 

season bright! Oh how merry it all is! This yearôs elves 

include Walter Dein, Bramley and Marie Maber, 

Robert Maber, Mark and Colleen Roth, Nancy and 

Bob Stewart, Tara Dunford, Olivia and family, Lisa, 

George and Lillian Marino, Elaine Feyereisen, George 

Edwards, Judi Buncher, Gordon and Mimi Brown, 

Robin Solbach, Cassandra and Abby Murphy, Jen 

Craven and Abe, Kodi and Dexter, and Denzel 

Donaldson. If I inadvertently left you off the list, I 

sincerely apologize.  It was such a busy time with so 

much going on!!! I really should have made a better 

list and checked it twice.  

Festively yours, Sue Napoletano  

BASKETS & BAKED GOODS HOLIDAY 

BAZAAR   
The 2024 Baskets & Baked Goods Bazaar, held 

on Saturday December 7 was a success for our 

church!  Cold but sunny weather helped us with the 

foot traffic ï and the 32 beautiful baskets on 

display, delicious baked goods and Trinkets & 

Treasures offerings kept our visitors there.  Total 

revenue for this yearôs event amounted to $3862.40. 
 

This year we did tiered ticket pricing for the baskets 

(based on the overall basket value) to help 

maximize our revenue.  Tier One consisted of 15 

baskets worth up to $75 in value; a sheet of 25 

tickets cost $35 for this tier. Tier Two had 17 

baskets worth $80 or more with a sheet of 25 tickets 

costing $45.   
 

We also had 4 grand prizes ï each worth $200 or 

more ï two different Christmas trees from the 

National Tree Company; a bike and an outdoor 

lounger with cooler/backpack/stool. These items 

were a gold ticket raffle item ï with each ticket 

costing $5 and no minimum purchase required. 
 

Lastly, we were once again fortunate to receive an 

autographed football from the Giants organization 

which we put on silent auction for the day of the 

Bazaar only. 
 

Thanks to all of you who helped by donating 

baskets, baked goods and your time to this ï our 

single biggest fundraiser of the year. It simply 

cannot happen without each and every one of you.  

Thanks to Elaine Feyereisen and Nancy Stewart for 

managing and staffing the Bake Shop; Colleen & 

Mark Roth & Cassandra and Abby for running the 

coffee service out of the kitchen; Lynn, Sue & 

Sarah for handling the greeting/ticket selling all day 

and Josie for selling out the 50/50 tickets!   
 

Extra special thanks to Sue Nap ï whoôs vision and 

love of finding the perfect [insert whatever item it 

is] to bring it all together is awe-inspiring and helps 

to turn the Parish House into a Winter Wonderland. 

To Walter, who makes so much of the physical stuff 

happen and puts up with 19 women telling him 

what to do, all with a smile. And last, but certainly 

not least, Judi Buncher, whose ability to stage ANY 

basket is what makes our event look so amazing! 
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EFM IS EDUCATION FOR MINISTRY  
Ministry is many things. All may be ministers. Collars are not required. 

Do you aspire to live into your faith more fully, 

to have faith connect more deeply with everyday life? 

Do you ever wonder what God is calling you to do? 

What can the Bible teach for todayôs world? 

Do you yearn for deeper understanding? 

How can I become more present in prayer? 

How can I talk about or share my faith with others? 

If you want to seek answers 

through study, reflection, and spiritual practice 

in a guided, small group community, EfM may be for you. 

Can you imagine yourself as a guide? 

EfM training prepares you. No prior EfM experience required. 

For more information: 

Contact Donna Devlin at sarahannb@aol.com 

 

BLESSING OF THE STOCKINGS 
On Saturday, December 14th Christ Church held its very special event The Blessing of the Stockings.  

The children helped decorate the Christmas tree, decorated cookies to bring home and had their Christmas 

stockings blessed.  
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WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA  
Christ Church participated in Wreaths Across America for the first time this year. Wreaths were placed on all 

the graves of veterans in our graveyard. Scouts from the Craven Family Troop gave us wonderful assistance. 

 
 

              
 

CHRISTMAS TOY DRIVE  
 

 
 

The annual toy drive was abundantly successful this year. Children surely had smiles on their faces on Christmas 

morning due to the generosity of the parishioners of Christ Church. Toys were brought to St. Markôs in Keansburg 

for distribution to families who are unable to provide for children at this time of year. St. Markôs Episcopal Church 

in Keansburg provides a food pantry as well as meals for residents who are experiencing need. 
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MENôS GROUP 
On December 12th, the Menôs Breakfast Group joined men from St. James, Eatontown and St. Michael the 

Archangel, Wall to help prepare a shipment of church supplies and relief goods to benefit the Episcopal Church 

of Liberia, and Liberian people in need. 

                

                                 
          

  

IT  TAKES A VILLAGEò 
*Queeni Caay lives in the Philippines and Christ Church sponsored her college education. 

ñA generous person will prosper; whoever refreshes others will be refreshedò - Proverbs 11:25 
 

Dearest Christ Church Shrewsbury family, 

 

I listen to "O Come, All Ye Faithful" while writing you this letter. It is one of my favorite Christmas songs. When 

everyone at church sings it, it gives me the happy kind of goosebumps. Christmas season really boosts my happy 

hormones. It's hard to explain, but I am sure you know the feelingðthat chilly air that tickles you but makes your 

heart feel warm, the twinkling lights outside that make you want to slow down, and that different kind of smile 

on people's faces! That's what the Christmas spirit does to all of us. 

 

I know that by the time you receive this, the holiday season is already over, but I still want to send my warmest 

wishes to all of you. It is my tradition. Every year since I started writing for the Crown, you are always on my 

mind when I make holiday greeting cards for my friends and family. I can only create soft copies and send them 

virtually for you, but I hope you know that it is equally filled with sincere and warm thoughts. 2025 is here; oh, 

how time flies! This year, I wish that you remain kind to yourself because God lives within us. 
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Fresh off the success of our December 2024 outing to help prepare a 

relief shipment of church supplies and more to benefit the Episcopal 

Church of Liberia, the Menôs Breakfast Group will kick off the New 

Year with a breakfast gathering from 8:30 to 10:00 A.M. on January 

12, 2025, at the Americana Diner, 1160 Route 35, Shrewsbury, New 

Jersey 07702.  All men in the Parish are invited to come and get in the 

game to make a difference at Christ Church, in the community, at 

work, and at home.  Donôt be left on the sidelines.  Please call the 

Parish Office at (732) 741-2220 and register today!  
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THOSE WHO SERVE- JANUARY 
 

January 5  

Celebrant: Reverend Lisa Mitchell  

Deacon:           Reverend William Balmer (10:15 am only) 

Acolytes: 8 am           Edgar John, Denzel Donaldson 

10:15 am      Jonathan Badal, Josie Borden, Denzel Donaldson  

Lectors: 8 am          Dianne Regiec   

10:15 am      Kodi Craven, Tara Dunford 

Ushers: 8 am          Peggy James 

  10:15 am      Elaine Feyereisen, George Edwards 

Organist: Fiona Smith Sutherland              

Altar Guild:     Judi Buncher, Tia LaPiana 

Coffee Hour:   Epiphany Reception 
 

January 12  

Celebrant: Reverend Lisa Mitchell        

Deacon:           Reverend William Balmer (10:15 am only) 

  Denzel Donaldson  

Acolytes: 8 am             Judi Buncher, Denzel Donaldson 

10:15 am      Tia LaPiana (CB), Joshua Dunford, Matthew Dunford, Denzel Donaldson  

Lectors: 8 am          Walter Dein  

10:15 am      Robert Maber, Bob Van Valkenburgh 

Ushers: 8 am             Carl Alfano 

  10:15 am      Bramley Maber, Christine Maber 

Organist: Fiona Smith Sutherland              

Altar Guild:     Halina Nibbling 

Coffee Hour:   **Host Needed 
 

January 19  

Celebrant: Reverend Lisa Mitchell        

Deacon:           Reverend William Balmer 

Acolytes: 8 am             Edgar John, Denzel Donaldson 

10:15 am      Tia LaPiana (CB), Cassandra Murphy, Denzel Donaldson  

Lectors: 8 am           Dianne Regiec   

10:15 am      Dash Cassidy, Laura Stroebel 

Ushers: 8 am          Judi Buncher 

  10:15 am      Elaine Feyereisen, George Edwards 

Organist: Fiona Smith Sutherland              

Altar Guild:     Colleen & Mark Roth 

Coffee Hour:   Cassandra & Abigail Murphy 
 

January 26 - 10:15 am only  

Celebrant: Reverend Lisa Mitchell      

Deacon:           Reverend William Balmer 

Acolytes: Cassandra Murphy, Dexter, Kodi & Abe Craven, Denzel Donaldson  

Lectors: Elaine Feyereisen, Josie Borden 

Ushers: Larry Nibbling, Walter Dein 

Organist: Fiona Smith Sutherland              

Altar Guild:    Cindy Webster 

Coffee Hour:   Pot Luck 
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JANUARY  2025 
 

 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY  SATURDAY 

 

Office Hours: 

Tue. ï Fri.  

10am ï 2pm 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

1 

Office Closed 

 

 

 

2 

 
 

 

. 

 

3 
 

 

4 
2:00 pm 

Finance Meeting 

5 
8 am 

Holy Eucharist 

 

10:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

Epiphany Pageant 

 

 

6 
Office Closed 

 

7:00 pm 

GFS Zoom 

 

7 
 

 

 

 

8 
9:30 - 11:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

Peak in the Week 

 

7:00 pm 

Basic Principles of 

Democracy Event 

9 
 

 

 

10 
10:00 am 

Choir Practice 

 

 

 

11 
8:30 am - 10 am 

Menôs Breakfast 
 

10 am ï 12 pm 

Second Saturday 

Workday 

 

12 
8 am 

Holy Eucharist 

 

10:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

& Baptism 

 

Church School 

 

13 
Office Closed 

 

7pm 

Vestry Meeting 

14 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

15 
9:30 - 11:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

Peak in the Week 

 

7:00 pm 

Basic Principles of 

Democracy Event 

 

16 
 

 

 

 

 

17 
10:00 am 

Choir Practice 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18 
3:00 pm 

MLK Service at 

Trinity Cathedral 

 

19 
8 am 

Holy Eucharist 

 

10:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

 

Church School 

 

20 
Office Closed 

 

 

 

21 
 

 

 

 

 

22 
9:30 - 11:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

Peak in the Week 

 

7:00 pm 

Basic Principles of 

Democracy Event 

23 
 

 

 

 

24 
10:00 am 

Choir Practice 

 

 

 

 

25 
  

26 
10:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

 

Parish Annual 

Meeting & 

Potluck 

 

 

27 
 

 

28 
 

 

 

 

 

29 
9:30 - 11:15 am 

Holy Eucharist 

Peak in the Week 

 

30 
 

31 
10:00 am 

Choir Practice 

 

 
 

 

Christ Church Shrewsbury 
380 Sycamore Avenue, Shrewsbury, NJ  07702 
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www.ChristChurchShrewsbury.org  +  christchurchshrewsbury@verizon.net  +  732-741-2220 

 

  
 

  "Be friends with Christ Church Shrewsbury" and then invite your friends to be our friend so  

                we all can be informed and connected to events in our community. 

 

 

SPREAD THE GOOD NEWS OF JESUS CHRIST.   

BRING SOMEONE TO CHURCH WITH YOU. 

 

The Reverend Lisa S. Mitchell, Rector 

The Reverend William Balmer, Deacon 

Denzel Donaldson, Seminarian 

Fiona Sutherland, Organist/Choirmaster 

Brother Richard Biernacki, Childrenôs Choir 

Francesca Parker, Office Administrator 

Halina Nibbling, Sexton 

 

VESTRY 2025 

 

Peggy James - Senior Warden, Stewardship 

Elaine Feyereisen - Junior Warden 

Carl Alfano - Fundraising 

Madna Aubry - Stewardship, GFS Representative 

Julie Sinn Cassidy - Youth Ministries 

Walter Dein - Property 

Sue Napoletano - Church School 

Larry Nibbling - Finance 

Dianne Regiec - Food Insecurity  

Treasurer - Stephen Craven 

Asst. Treasurer - Lynn Marengo, Larry Nibbling 

Vestry Clerk - Nancy Stewart 
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